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PRESIDENT KING:  The regular Louisville Metro Council 

meeting of August 28, 2014, will please come to order.   

Please rise for the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag.   

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States 

of America and to the Republic for which it stands, one Nation 

under God, indivisible, with liberty and justice for all.  

Thank you.   

Mr. Clerk, a roll call, please. 

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Scott.  

COUNCILWOMAN SCOTT:  Present.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Shanklin.  

COUNCILWOMAN SHANKLIN:  Present.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Woolridge.  

COUNCILWOMAN WOOLRIDGE:  Present.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Tandy.  

Councilwoman Hamilton.  

COUNCILWOMAN HAMILTON:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman James.  

COUNCILMAN JAMES:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Fleming.  

COUNCILMAN FLEMING:  Present.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Owen.  

COUNCILMAN OWEN:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Ward-Pugh.  

COUNCILWOMAN WARD-PUGH:  Here.  



MR. CLERK:  President King.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Kramer.  

COUNCILMAN KRAMER:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Blackwell.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Aubrey Welch.  

COUNCILWOMAN AUBREY WELCH:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Fowler.  

Councilwoman Butler.  

COUNCILWOMAN BUTLER:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Downard.  

COUNCILMAN DOWNARD:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Stuckel.  

COUNCILMAN STUCKEL:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Parker.  

COUNCILWOMAN PARKER:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Miller.  

COUNCILMAN MILLER:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Benson.  

COUNCILMAN BENSON:  Present.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Johnson.  

COUNCILMAN JOHNSON:  I'm here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Engel.  

COUNCILMAN ENGEL:  Here.  



MR. CLERK:  Councilman Peden.  

COUNCILMAN PEDEN:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Flood.  

COUNCILWOMAN FLOOD:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Yates.  

Councilman Ackerson.  

COUNCILMAN ACKERSON:  Present.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilwoman Fowler.   

COUNCILWOMAN FOWLER:  Here.  

MR. CLERK:  Councilman Yates.   

Mr. President, you have 23 -- excuse me -- 24 in 

attendance, and you have a quorum.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  I do know that Councilman 

Yates is here in the building, and he will be in momentarily.  

Councilman Tandy has an excused absence.  Please cause the 

record to reflect that.  

MR. CLERK:  So noted, sir.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Councilman James, you have a page 

tonight.   

COUNCILMAN JAMES:  Yes, Mr. President.  I do.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Would you like to introduce your 

page?   

COUNCILMAN JAMES:  I would love to introduce my page.   

PRESIDENT KING:  You have the floor.  



COUNCILMAN JAMES:  There she is.  So, colleagues, I 

would like to introduce you to MiAngel Carr.  Her last name is 

Carr.  Her first name is MiAngel.  She loves her school.  She is 

fourth grade at Cochran Elementary School and she turns ten on 

the 30th of August, which is in two days.  So this is like her 

opportunity to have a great birthday treat.  And so if we could 

all just take a moment and say happy birthday to MiAngel.  Happy 

birthday.  

[Applause]. 

And MiAngel lives with her grandparents and she is 

very active in school.  Cheerleader in second year and she 

participates in the principal's club and she has a certificate 

for the after-school science club.  And last year she made the 

honor roll.  So, colleagues, I would really like you to welcome 

MiAngel.  Thank you.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Councilman.   

Mr. Clerk, are there any addresses to the council?   

MR. CLERK:  Yes, sir.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Please bring them forward.  

MR. CLERK:  Kim Baker.   

PRESIDENT KING:  I would like to remind those 

addressing the Council to please refrain from using profanity 

and from making derogatory statements. 

You have the floor.  



KIM BAKER:  Good evening.  I just want to say how 

wonderfully behaved you are, MiAngel.  My eight-year-old would 

never sit that still.  Happy birthday coming up.  

I'm here on behalf of the Kentucky Center and I'm here 

tonight to tell you about an education program that we have 

called the Governor's School for the Arts.  I think most of you 

all know the Kentucky Center, for the programming that we do at 

the center.  I just left the center and the deaf festival is 

going on.  And if you have ever seen people who are deaf, they 

applause like this.  And I have never heard such thunderous 

applause children clapping like this.  And later on we have 

Lincoln and Marcellus.  If you haven't got your tickets, I hope 

you can join us.  And then we have everything going on with the 

orchestra.  

We have a real commitment giving your community a 

lifelong education with the arts, and we do it through our 

education programs, which are great, and I know I have addressed 

the council about them.   

Tonight I want to tell you quickly about the 

Governor's School.  You will hear more about that from the 

executive director, but what I want to let you know is that 

right now the school is only is serving about half the number of 

qualified students.  I am a graduate of the program.  I 

graduated in 1987.  When you come to my office, right next to my 

college diploma is this.  It is the diploma for the graduation 



of the Governor's School.  And I bring it with me because I am 

proud of it.   

I am the first member to graduate from college, and 

because of the experience and exposure to the arts that the 

Governor's School gave me, I have chosen to stay in Kentucky, 

stay in Louisville, and pursue my lifelong relationship with the 

arts.  And it really did happen because of that program.  It is 

very life-changing, and any student who goes through that 

program will tell you the same thing.  I thank you for your time 

today and I look forward to seeing you hopefully very soon at 

the Kentucky Center.  Thank you.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

MR. CLERK:  Carrie Nath.   

CARRIE NATH:  Well, thank you so much for inviting us 

here this evening, for allowing us to come and speak with you 

all.  As Kim said, I'm the executive director at Governor's 

School for the Arts.   

What is GSA?  You might be familiar with our summer 

program, a three-week college residency art conservatory for 

students all across the state where we look for those potential 

angels when they graduate high school.  Congratulations and 

thank you for being here this evening.  

We look for children that have potential that want to 

succeed in the arts that want to be prepared for college and 

their careers.  We are multidisciplinary in our structure, so we 



may have our drama students acting in films the new media are 

creating.  The instrumental students create the soundtrack.  So 

we want to hone those 21st century skills of collaboration, 

creative thinking, and creative problem solving.   

We mandate community service and the students love it.  

They go all over right now to the community in Danville 

enforcing leadership through our leadership track as well as our 

artists and residents.  We have guest artists that come in 

nationally and internationally.  Field trips, we bring the 

entire student body here to the Kentucky Center and attended the 

Kentucky Shakespeare's inaugural under our alum Matt Wallace.  

Any student can apply.  We get 1,800 applications a 

year.  Out of that, 400 students qualify annually.  Right now we 

take 223 because it is a tuition-free program.  It is $3,800 per 

student, but right now we can afford to support 223 of those 

positions.  And 24 percent of those students come from the 

Jefferson County area, from the Louisville Metro area.  So our 

investment in students and families from Louisville Metro is 

$204,000 annually to students and families that live in 

Louisville.   

But is that all that we do?  No, it is not.  We have 

multicultural recruitment as part of our recruitment program and 

that is focused right now in the Jefferson and Fayette County 

area.  Our greatest success story is Lanaya Roberts, going to 

Syracuse on a full scholarship.  She left this fall and has just 



started school.  We do a college and career day.  85-plus 

colleges and universities represented.   

The students go through the orientation in the 

morning.  Out of those, they offer GSA-specific scholarships, 

including U of L.  98 percent of our alumni go to college, 98 

receive scholarship, and the average scholarship is $79,600.  

And we also have auditions here in the Louisville area.  Five 

locations in the state.  We do free workshops to help students 

prepare for that audition.  

So we spur economic development by bringing in over a 

thousand families here every year for those events.  We invest 

in these students, and we believe in reducing the brain drain.  

14 percent of our overall alumni have moved back to Louisville.  

712 people who have started business or are working in careers 

in the arts.  

So you will see an application coming your way about 

asking for your support of the scholarships and supporting more 

of these students in attendance, and I cannot thank you enough 

for hearing about our program this evening.  And we look forward 

to your being able a take a look at the application.  And thank 

you so much for letting us be here this evening.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

MR. CLERK:  Ashley Baskette.  Ashley Baskette.   

Mr. President, that concludes the addresses to 

Council.   



PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  Let's confirm Cory 

gardener is not present.   

>>  He is not.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  Okay.  All right.   

Councilman Yates, were you seeking a point of personal 

privilege?   

COUNCILMAN YATES:  Yes, Mr. President.  Thank you.   

PRESIDENT KING:  You have it.  

COUNCILMAN YATES:  I would like to take just a second 

and recognize my little angel at home, Ava Grace.  I apologize.  

Ava and Grace, you are both watching on TV.  Grace is my 

five-year-old daughter.  You will see on the screen.  It is her 

birthday today.  And bless her heart, she likes to watch us on 

TV.  So if everybody would say happy birthday to Grace.  I love 

her dearly.  She is the light of my life.  Thank you, Mr. 

President.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  Very nice.  

COUNCILMAN YATES:  Happy birthday, Grace.   

>>  Happy birthday.   

PRESIDENT KING:  All right.   

Councilwoman Parker, I believe you have a guest 

tonight.   

COUNCILWOMAN PARKER:  This is Principal Houston 

Barber.  And I would like to give him special recognition this 

evening because we have been trying to get together to do this 



for a little while.  And so tonight's the night and I'm happy it 

has finally occurred.   

I have always been an avid supporter for quality 

education for our kids and the economic impact engaged students 

and young adults will have on our communities.  And one 

individual truly stands outs as a model in success in that area, 

and that individual is Principal Houston Barber.  While a 

principal of Fern Creek High School, he made significant 

progress towards moving Fern Creek out of turnaround status.  

Assistant principal at Louisville High School.  Dr. Barber is a 

graduate from Marquette University.  Past board member of the 

Kentucky Museum of Arts and Crafts.  Last year Principal Barber 

was more than willing to take his methods of success to the 

Academy at Shawnee and raised student success just like he did 

at Fern Creek High.  

He did it with a servant's heart.  He accepted the 

position for no extra pay.  His success is naming and claiming 

every child, intentional focus on sustainable systems through 

analyzing results, targeted interventions, individualized career 

pathways, and reaching benchmarks on the ACT, mentor support for 

social, academic and behavioral issues, after-school enrichment, 

innovation, nontraditional thoughts of engaging students, and 

retention of quality staff.  

I would like to read and present the proclamation for 

Principal Barber for service to our students and families and 



our city, and to his commitment to education and serving our 

community.  

Louisville Metro Council.  To all whom these letters 

shall come, Greetings: Know ye, that the Louisville Metro 

Council in the spirit of deep gratitude and appreciation for 

your service to the Louisville community hereby honors and 

awards Dr. Houston Barber the Certificate of Distinguished 

Service in recognition of outstanding service to our community 

as principal of the Academy at Shawnee. 

Whereas the future of our country lies in our 

children.  And whereas, Principal, our mentors are guides for 

teachers and leads by having a positive attitude and enthusiasm 

for learning.  And whereas he served as the principal of Fern 

Creek Traditional High School and made significant process 

toward moving Fern Creek out of turnaround status.   

Whereas the dedication and commitment of Dr. Houston 

Barber to name and claim every student has proven to increase 

achievement, and whereas we hereby offer this honor with all the 

rights, privileges and responsibilities thereunto appertaining.  

We cause these letters to be made and the seal of the Louisville 

Metro Government to be hereunto affixed.   

[Applause]. 

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Councilwoman.  

COUNCILWOMAN HAMILTON:  Mr. President.  

PRESIDENT KING:  I'm sorry.  Councilwoman Hamilton.  



COUNCILWOMAN HAMILTON:  Yes.  I couldn't let this 

moment go past.   

Thank you, Councilwoman Parker, for recognizing 

Principal Barber.  You know, we have had the students here from 

the Academy at Shawnee, and I think I mentioned at the time that 

they have an experiment that is currently in space.  And so we 

are hoping that Dr. Barber and the students will come back in 

October when I believe it comes back.   

The Science and Engineering Club went to a conference 

in Washington where they presented their experiment.  So we have 

a lot of things to be thankful for for education in our 

community and at the Academy at Shawnee.  So come back in 

October.  Thank you.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Councilwoman.   

Councilman Stuckel, I believe you have a guest.   

COUNCILMAN STUCKEL:  Colleagues, I stand before you 

tonight to honor a true public servant, Bill Schreck.  Bill 

joined the Metro Government -- well, it wasn't the Metro 

Government back then.  I guess it was the county in 1974.  And I 

first met him in 1978 when I entered the homebuilding industry.   

And so over the past 36 years Bill and I have worked 

together, and actually I think he is one of the principal people 

that forged an alliance between the builders and developers and 

the inspection people so that we weren't looked at as 

adversaries.  We were looked at as partners.  



When I read the proclamation here, you will see what 

he has done in the way of serving the community.  Bill actually 

retired in 2009 but was called back in 2012.  And now he is 

retiring again, I think, effective next -- I think he just wants 

to get these plaques is the deal.   

So here is the proclamation.  To all whom these 

letters shall come, Greetings: Know ye, that the Louisville 

Metro Council hereby recognizes and honors Bill Schreck.  

Whereas Bill Schreck began his career in government in 1974 as a 

housing inspector and a title extractor. 

And whereas Bill Schreck has since served in the 

Department of Building and Housing, IPL, codes and regulations, 

Jefferson County PDA, Metro Public Works and Assets, vacant and 

abandoned property initiative, and develop Louisville.  And 

whereas Bill Schreck has taken on a leadership role in many of 

those agencies.   

And whereas Bill Schreck has also served on in local 

boards, including Project Warren, Habitat for Humanity, and the 

Center for Neighborhoods.   

Whereas Bill Schreck is retiring on September 5th.  

Now we therefore honor Bill Schreck for his commitment to the 

community and service to others and hereby name him an 

outstanding citizen of Louisville.  And it was signed this day 

by President King and myself.   

Bill, congratulations.   



[Applause]. 

BIL SCHRECK:  I would just like to say that it has 

really been an honor to be a part of this organization for all 

these years.  I have never really considered it a job.  I have 

always liked to come to work.  It has been a great time.  I 

really enjoyed it.  Thank you.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Bill.   

[Applause]. 

Bill, I wasn't sure who the guest was who we were 

bringing down tonight, but I think I speak for all of us -- and 

Glen did it very well -- but thank you for your service.  Thank 

you.   

Councilwoman Woolridge, do you have a proclamation to 

present?   

COUNCILWOMAN WOOLRIDGE:  Yes, I do.  

PRESIDENT KING:  If you can quit laughing over there.  

COUNCILWOMAN WOOLRIDGE:  Thank you, Mr. President.  It 

is all my colleagues' fault.  I won't repeat what they said.   

Mr. President, I want to remind everyone why this day 

is so important and why we celebrate.  Women's Equality Day is 

an annual event that our country celebrates every year on August 

the 26th.  The date of August 26th was selected to commemorate 

the 1920 passage of the 19th Amendment to the Constitution 

granting women the right to vote.   



This amendment was the result of a very 

long -- sometimes not very peaceful -- civil rights movement led 

by women that had its formal beginnings in 1848 at the first 

World's Women's Rights Convention in Seneca Falls, New York.  

The observance of Women's Equality day not only commemorates the 

passage of the 19th Amendment, but also the opportunity to call 

attention to women's continued efforts toward full equality.  

In fact, 52 percent of Louisville's residents are 

girls and women.  Today I'm asking you to commemorate and 

celebrate all the women in our lives in appreciation of all that 

they have done and continue to do on this Women's Equality Day.  

We recognize that women are strong, vital, talented individuals 

who should have every opportunity to realize what they are truly 

capable of, that there are no limits on what they can accomplish 

and that they can realize your goals and dreams.   

Mr. President, at this time I would like to read the 

proclamation.  And it reads:   

A proclamation by Louisville Jefferson County Metro 

Council.  To all whom these letters shall come, Greetings: Know 

ye, that the Louisville Metro Council Hereby proclaims August 

28, 2014, as Women’s Equality Day. 

Whereas, women in the United States were given the 

right to vote on August 26, 1920, when the 19th Amendment to the 

United States Constitution was certified.  The amendment was 

first introduced many years earlier in 1878, and whereas, every 



president has published a proclamation for Women's Equality Day 

since 1971 when legislation was first introduced in Congress by 

Bella Abzug.   

And whereas, the observance of Women’s Equality Day 

not only commemorates the passage of the 19th Amendment, but 

also calls attention to women’s continuing efforts toward full 

equality, and whereas, we have combated and had successes on 

many fronts, we know that disparities still exist in many 

arenas.  And whereas, we must continue to promote full rights 

and privileges that are given to male citizens of the United 

States for all women.  

Now we therefore hereby proclaim August 28, 2014 

Women’s Equality Day in the Louisville Jefferson Metro area and 

urge all citizens to celebrate this day with appropriate 

programs and activities.  Done, at the Louisville/Jefferson 

Metro Council, this the 28th day of August 2014.  Mary C. 

Woolridge, Councilwoman Metro Council District 3, Jim King, 

President of Louisville Metro Council.   

And if you men would like to stand and give us an 

applause, we would welcome that applause for all we do. 

PRESIDENT KING:  How could we resist that invitation?   

COUNCILWOMAN WOOLRIDGE:  Thank you.  Thank you.  All 

right.  Thank you so much.  

>>  Mr. President, I hope our wives are watching.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Yes.  That would be helpful.   



>>  The way Mary told us to stand up, I thought I was 

home with my wife.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Okay.  Now we know what she was 

laughing about over there.   

Is there anyone else seeking the floor before we move 

into the business part of our meeting?  

Councilman James.  

COUNCILMAN JAMES:  Thank you, Mr. President.  I just 

looked out in the audience and saw some of the members of AFSCME 

in there.  I just want to say thank you for what you do for the 

city and thank you for being here.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Thank you, Councilman.   

Next we have approval of Council minutes for the 

Regular Meeting of August 14, 2014.  Any corrections or 

deletions?  

>>  Motion.  

>>  Second. 

PRESIDENT KING:  The minutes have been properly moved 

and seconded.  All those in favor say aye.  Opposed?  The ayes 

have it.  The minutes are approved as written.  

Next we have approval of the following Committee 

minutes, all in 2014.  

Regular:  Committee on Sustainability, August 14.  

Regular:  Committee of the Whole, August 14.  



Regular:  Public Works, Bridges and Transportation, 

August 19.  

Regular:  Government Accountability & Ethics, August 

19.  

Regular:  Community Affairs, August 20.   

Regular:  Committee on Health, Education and Housing, 

August 20.   

Regular:  Public Safety Committee, August 20.  

Regular:  Appropriations, NDFs and CIFs Committee, 

August 20.   

Regular:  Labor and Economic Development Committee, 

August 21.   

Regular:  Committee on Appointments, August 21.  

Regular:  Budget Committee, August 21.  

Regular:  Committee on Committees, August 26.  

Regular:  Committee on Sustainability, August 28. 

Are there any corrections or deletions?  May I have a 

motion and second for approval?   

>>  So moved.  

>>  Second.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  The minutes have been 

properly moved and seconded.  All those in favor say aye.  

Opposed?  The ayes have it.  The minutes are approved as 

written.   

Mr. Clerk, a reading of Item 20, please.   



MR. CLERK:  A RESOLUTION AMENDING RESOLUTION NO. 001, 

SERIES 2014 RELATING TO THE COUNCIL AND COMMITTEE MEETING 

SCHEDULE OF THE LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL OF THE LOUISVILLE/JEFFERSON 

COUNTY METRO GOVERNMENT FOR THE CALENDAR YEAR 2014, BY CHANGING 

THE MEETING TIME FOR THE REGULARLY SCHEDULED APPROPRIATIONS 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS FROM 4:30 PM TO 3:45 PM.  

Read in full. 

>>  Move approval.  

>>  Second.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  The resolution is now 

before us.  Is there any discussion on this?  

Councilman Blackwell, I don't know if you want to 

explain this or not for the record.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  I could, Mr. President.  

PRESIDENT KING:  If you would, please.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  Thank you.  Yeah, this is 

just -- what we are doing here is to set the official time for 

3:45.  We know that sometimes that the Public Safety meeting 

will need extra time, but what it does allow us to do are those 

times when Public Safety does not need the full time or doesn't 

have legislation, it allows the start of the meeting as soon as 

they finish.  So it would be 3:45 or upon concluding their 

meeting.  



PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  And as I mentioned in the 

Committee of the Whole, this is a change in the calendar which 

requires the council to approve that.  

Any further discussion?  Hearing none, this resolution 

allows a voice vote.  All those in favor say aye.  Opposed?  The 

ayes have it.  The resolution passes.  

Next order of business is Consent Calendar.  The 

Consent Calendar comprises Items 21-40. 

Are there any additions or deletions?   

Mr. Clerk, a second reading of these items, please  

MR. CLERK:  AN ORDINANCE APPROPRIATING $9,600 FROM 

DISTRICT 3 NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUNDS, THROUGH THE OFFICE OF 

MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET, TO DARE TO CARE, INC., FOR THE BACKPACK 

BUDDY PROGRAM AT CANE RUN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL.  

AN ORDINANCE APPROPRIATING A TOTAL OF $17,500 FROM 

NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUNDS IN THE FOLLOWING MANNER: $15,000 

FROM DISTRICT 21; $1,000 FROM DISTRICT 1; $500 EACH FROM 

DISTRICTS 13, 15; $250 EACH FROM DISTRICTS 8,9; THROUGH THE 

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET, TO AMERICANA COMMUNITY CENTER, 

INC., FOR OPERATING EXPENSES SUCH AS SALARIES, UTILITIES AND 

BUILDING INSURANCE.  

AN ORDINANCE APPROPRIATING $26,000 FROM DISTRICT 18 

NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUNDS, THROUGH THE OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT 

AND BUDGET, TO THE CITY OF HURSTBOURNE FOR ADA COMPLIANT 

SIDEWALK RAMPS ALONG COLONEL ANDERSON PARKWAY, PHASE IV; 



PURSUANT TO AN INTER-LOCAL AGREEMENT WITH THE CITY OF 

HURSTBOURNE COMMISSION, MUNICIPAL ORDER NO. 11-19, SERIES 2011 

AS AUTHORIZED BY LOUISVILLE METRO CODE OF ORDINANCES 97.100(F). 

AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING A DEVELOPMENT AREA PURSUANT 

TO PROVISIONS OF KRS 65.7041- 65.7083 TO BE KNOWN AS THE HOTEL 

NULU DEVELOPMENT AREA, DESIGNATING THE METRO DEVELOPMENT 

AUTHORITY, INC., AS AN "AGENCY", ADOPTING A DEVELOPMENT PLAN, 

APPROVING ENTERING INTO A LOCAL PARTICIPATION AGREEMENT, 

AUTHORIZING THE PAYMENT OF THE "RELEASED AMOUNT" PURSUANT TO THE 

TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THE LOCAL PARTICIPATION AGREEMENT, 

REQUIRING THE SUBMISSION OF REGULAR REPORTS TO LOUISVILLE AND 

AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION AND DELIVERY OF ANY OTHER DOCUMENTS 

AND THE TAKING OF ANY OTHER ACTIONS NECESSARY TO ACCOMPLISH THE 

PURPOSES AUTHORIZED BY THIS ORDINANCE.  

AN ORDINANCE CONCERNING THE LEVY OF TAXES WITHIN THE 

LOUISVILLE/JEFFERSON COUNTY METRO GOVERNMENT AND THE LOUISVILLE 

URBAN SERVICES DISTRICT FOR FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2015.  

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 119, SERIES 2012 

PERTAINING TO THE CAPITAL BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2012-13 BY 

REVISING THE EXPIRATION DATE ASSOCIATED WITH AN ECONOMIC 

DEVELOPMENT PROJECT.  

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 101, SERIES 2014 

AND ORDINANCE NO. 102, SERIES 2014 RELATING TO THE FISCAL YEAR 

2014-15 CAPITAL AND OPERATING BUDGET, RESPECTIVELY, AND AMENDING 

ORDINANCE NO. 106, SERIES 2013 RELATING TO THE FISCAL YEAR 



2013-14 OPERATING BUDGET BY TRANSFERRING $82,000 FROM THE 

DISTRICT 11 NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUND TO THE DISTRICT 11 

CAPITAL INFRASTRUCTURE FUND.  

RE-APPOINTMENT OF JOSEPH WISE, III TO THE TARC BOARD.  

TERM EXPIRES JULY 31, 2014.  

RE-APPOINTMENT OF EKUMENE LYSONGE TO THE TARC BOARD.  

TERM EXPIRES JUNE 30, 2017.  

RE-APPOINTMENT OF MARY MARGARET MULVIHILL TO THE TARC 

BOARD.  TERM EXPIRES JUNE 30, 2017. 

RE-APPOINTMENT OF DOUG MAGEE TO THE VACANT PROPERTY 

REVIEW COMMISSION.  TERM EXPIRES JULY 31, 2016.  

APPOINTMENT OF WENDELL TOWNSEND TO THE MERIT BOARD.  

TERM EXPIRES JUNE 30, 2018.  

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ACCEPT A 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ACCEPT A GRANT OF $20,000 

FROM THE NATIONAL LEAGUE OF CITIES TO BE USED BY COMMUNITY 

SERVICES FOR SUPPORT OF THE LIFT-UP PROGRAM.  

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ACCEPT A 

$15,000.00 DONATION FROM THE BERRY CENTER, INC., FOR THE 

KENTUCKY FOOD PROJECT.  

AN ORDINANCE RATIFYING AND APPROVING A COLLECTIVE 

BARGAINING AGREEMENT (JULY 28, 2014 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2017) 

RELATING TO WAGES, BENEFITS AND OTHER TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF 

EMPLOYMENT BETWEEN LOUISVILLE/JEFFERSON COUNTY METRO GOVERNMENT 

AND AMERICAN FEDERATION OF STATE, COUNTY AND MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEES 



AFL-CIO, LOCAL 2629 CONCERNING REPRESENTED EMPLOYEES IN 

LOUISVILLE METRO TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT.  

AN ORDINANCE RATIFYING AND APPROVING A COLLECTIVE 

BARGAINING AGREEMENT (JULY 29, 2014 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2019) 

RELATING TO WAGES, BENEFITS, AND OTHER TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF 

EMPLOYMENT BETWEEN THE LOUISVILLE/JEFFERSON COUNTY METRO 

GOVERNMENT AND THE AMERICAN FEDERATION OF STATE, COUNTY AND 

MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEES AFL-CIO, LOCAL 3425, FOR AND ON BEHALF OF 

THE LOUISVILLE FREE PUBLIC LIBRARY BARGAINING UNIT.  

AN ORDINANCE RATIFYING AND APPROVING A COLLECTIVE 

BARGAINING AGREEMENT (JULY 29, 2014 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2018) 

RELATING TO WAGES, BENEFITS AND OTHER TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF 

EMPLOYMENT BETWEEN LOUISVILLE/JEFFERSON COUNTY METRO GOVERNMENT 

AND AMERICAN FEDERATION OF STATE, COUNTY AND MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEES 

AFL-CIO, LOCAL 2629 CONCERNING THE MAINTENANCE AND RECREATION 

BARGAINING UNITS OF LOUISVILLE METRO PARKS DEPARTMENT.  

AN ORDINANCE RATIFYING AND APPROVING A COLLECTIVE 

BARGAINING AGREEMENT (JULY 31, 2014 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2017) 

RELATING TO WAGES, BENEFITS, AND OTHER TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF 

EMPLOYMENT BETWEEN THE LOUISVILLE/JEFFERSON COUNTY METRO 

GOVERNMENT AND THE AMERICAN FEDERATION OF STATE, COUNTY AND 

MUNICIPAL EMPLOYEES AFL-CIO, LOCAL 2629, FOR AND ON BEHALF OF 

THE REVENUE COMMISSION BARGAINING UNIT.  

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ACCEPT A STATE 

GRANT OF $25,000 FROM THE COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY, JUSTICE AND 



PUBLIC SAFETY CABINET, KENTUCKY STATE POLICE TO BE USED BY THE 

LOUISVILLE METRO POLICE DEPARTMENT FOR TARGETING AGGRESSIVE CARS 

AND TRUCKS INITIATIVES.  

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ACCEPT ON BEHALF 

OF THE LOUISVILLE METRO OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT & BUDGET – 

FACILITIES MANAGEMENT DIVISION A DONATION FROM HUMANA, INC., 

USED OFFICE FURNITURE TOTALING AN ESTIMATED VALUE OF $54,000.  

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ACCEPT A 

$307,000 GRANT FROM THE COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY TRANSPORTATION 

CABINET FOR AN EDUCATION AND ENFORCEMENT GRANT FOR PEDESTRIAN 

SAFETY ADMINISTERED BY THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS &ASSETS.  

Read in full.  

PRESIDENT KING:  May I have a motion and second for 

approval, please?   

>>  So moved.  

>>  Second.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Consent calendar has been properly 

moved and seconded.  It requires a roll call vote.  

Mr. Clerk, please open the voting.  Without objection, 

the voting is closing.   

Record Councilman Downard as a yes, please.   

The voting is closed. 

MR. CLERK:  There are 25 yes votes and one not voting.  

PRESIDENT KING:  The Consent Calendar passes.   



Mr. Clerk, a reading of Item 42, please, under Old 

Business.   

MR. CLERK:  AN ORDINANCE APPROPRIATING $9,822 FROM 

DISTRICTS 21 AND 5 NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUNDS, THROUGH THE 

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET, TO CHILDREN HAVE OPTIONS IN 

CHOOSING EXPERIENCES, INC., (C.H.O.I.C.E., INC.), FOR A “DARE TO 

DREAM” SPORTS LEADERSHIP AND MENTORING PROGRAM. (As Amended).  

Read in full. 

>>  Motion to approve. 

>>  Second. 

PRESIDENT KING:  The committee-amended ordinance is 

before us.   

Councilman Blackwell, this came from your committee.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  Yes.  It came with unanimous 

support, but it came from committee adding Councilwoman Hamilton 

to the total of $9,822.  We appreciate your support.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Any further discussion? 

Councilwoman Hamilton.  

COUNCILWOMAN HAMILTON:  Yes.  I am happy to support 

this.  This is a mentorship between Iroquois Elementary and the 

third, fourth and fifth graders.  It is skill-building, 

academic, and critical thinking.  And I think the students in 

the past have benefitted, so I'm happy to support it.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Councilwoman Woolridge.  



COUNCILWOMAN WOOLRIDGE:  Mr. President, I would just 

like to know what was the ask on this particular appropriation, 

please?   

PRESIDENT KING:  The amount that we are funding 

$9,822.  

COUNCILWOMAN WOOLRIDGE:  Thank you.   

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  Now, if you want to add more.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Any further discussion?  Hearing none, this ordinance 

requires a roll call vote.   

Mr. Clerk, please open the voting.  Without objection, 

the voting is closing.  The voting is closed.  

MR. CLERK:  25 yes votes and one not voting.  

PRESIDENT KING:  The ordinance as amended passes.   

Mr. Clerk, a reading of Item 43, please.   

MR. CLERK:  AN ORDINANCE APPROPRIATING $11,500 FROM 

DISTRICT NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUNDS IN THE FOLLOWING MANNER: 

$4,500 FROM DISTRICT 12; $1,500 FROM DISTRICT 14; $1,000 EACH 

FROM DISTRICTS 15, 3, 9, 24, 13; $500 FROM DISTRICT 16; THROUGH 

THE OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET, TO HARBOR HOUSE OF 

LOUISVILLE, INC., FOR PROGRAM EXPENSES ASSOCIATED WITH THE 

KEN-DUCKY DERBY (As Amended).  

Read in full. 

PRESIDENT KING:  May I have a motion and second for 

approval, please?   



>>  So moved.  

>>  Second.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  The committee-amended 

ordinance is now before us.   

Councilman Blackwell.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  Thank you, Mr. President.   

This too was amended in committee to add additional 

sponsors.  And so it is on Old Business tonight for that.  And 

we will certainly allow others to join on that tonight, if they 

would like.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Councilman Stuckel.  

COUNCILMAN STUCKEL:  $500 from District 17.   

PRESIDENT KING:  And, Councilman Blackwell, what was 

the ask on this?   

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  52,000.  We have plenty of 

time.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Councilman Benson.  

COUNCILMAN BENSON:  Thank you, Mr. President.  $500 

from District 20.   

PRESIDENT KING:  And Councilman James.   

COUNCILMAN JAMES:  Thank you, Mr. President.  $500 

from District 6.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Councilman Johnson.  



COUNCILMAN JOHNSON:  $500 from District 21.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Councilwoman Shanklin.   

COUNCILWOMAN SHANKLIN:  Thank you, Mr. President.  

$500 from District 2.   

PRESIDENT KING:  And Councilman Yates.   

COUNCILMAN YATES:  Thank you, Mr. President.  I was 

thinking that we were already on, but it doesn't look like it.  

I would like to add a thousand dollars from District 25.  Harbor 

House does tremendous work in my area.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Is anyone else seeking recognition? 

Mr. Clerk, that adds up to 3,500; is that right?   

MR. CLERK:  It is, sir.  

PRESIDENT KING:  District 10 will add 500 to make an 

even 4,000.  

May I have a motion to amend, please?   

>>  Motion.  

>>  Second.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  All in favor say aye.  

Opposed?  The amendment passes.  

Any further discussion?  Hearing none, this ordinance 

requires a roll call vote.   

Mr. Clerk, please open the voting.  Without objection, 

the voting is closing.  The voting is closed.  



MR. CLERK:  25 yes votes and one not voting.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  The ordinance as amended 

on the floor passes.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  Thank you, colleagues.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Mr. Clerk, a reading of Item 44, 

please.   

MR. CLERK:  AN ORDINANCE APPROPRIATING $34,250 FROM 

DISTRICT NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUNDS IN THE FOLLOWING MANNER: 

$5,000 FROM DISTRICT 26; $2,000 EACH FROM DISTRICTS 12, 25, 14, 

9, 21, 16, 20, 24, 4, 13; $1,000 EACH FROM DISTRICTS 3, 10, 5, 

7, 23, 6, 22, 1; $750 FROM DISTRICT 8; $500 FROM DISTRICT 15; 

THROUGH THE OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET, TO the leukemia & 

lymphoma society, Inc., FOR PROGRAM EXPENSES ASSOCIATED WITH THE 

“LIGHT THE NIGHT WALK.” (As Amended). 

Read in full. 

>>  Move approval.  

>>  Second.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  The committee-amended 

ordinance is now before us.   

Councilman Blackwell.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  Thank you, Mr. President.  A 

familiar reason for this to be on Old Business.  It was amended 

in committee to add additional sponsors, and I think we may have 

a few additional sponsors tonight as well.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Councilman.  



Councilman Downard.  

COUNCILMAN DOWNARD:  Thank you, Mr. President.  I'm 

committed to this already and will remain so.  Is 

there -- legislatively, this was for several things.  Part of 

which was for construction activity, part of which was for the 

walk, and part of which was for operating expenses.  Was I 

wrong?  Does anybody know?  I think there were some people who 

would jump right on if they could do capital.  And I thought in 

the Committee of the Whole it was asked and there was capital.  

I'm already on, but there would be some more, I think.  Do we 

know?   

PRESIDENT KING:  I don't know that we can get an 

answer to that question.  I will go on to Councilman Stuckel and 

someone can possibly come back.  

Councilman Stuckel.  

COUNCILMAN STUCKEL:  $1,000 from District 16.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Councilman Miller.  

COUNCILMAN MILLER:  $500 from District 19.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Does anyone know what the ask was on 

this?  Well, it was in excess of the 34?   

>>  It was 42,250, if I'm looking at it correctly, Mr. 

President.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Councilwoman Shanklin.  



COUNCILWOMAN SHANKLIN:  Yes.  I thought I gave on 

this, Mr. Blackwell.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  You had agreed to, but it 

wasn't on the sheet yet, so we will have to add yours to the 

amendment.  

COUNCILWOMAN SHANKLIN:  I signed off on it last 

Thursday because Jim tried to get me to put 2,000 and I put a 

thousand.  

PRESIDENT KING:  My note that I have here says we 

needed to add you as an additional thousand dollars for District 

2.  

COUNCILWOMAN SHANKLIN:  Correct.  

PRESIDENT KING:  You are correct.  

COUNCILWOMAN SHANKLIN:  Okay.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Councilwoman Shanklin.   

Councilman Kramer.  

COUNCILMAN KRAMER:  Thank you, Mr. President.   

As Councilman Downard pointed out, I had been informed 

that this would be for capital.  And I would be willing to 

support improvements that need to be made here in Louisville, 

and so was happy to do that.  But as I look through the 

paperwork, I can't find anything where they are talking about 

doing anything capital with the proceeds.  And my fear at this 

point is if I commit -- and I'm asking the county attorney -- if 

I commit, does the Lymphoma Society have the flexibility to use 



funds for capital if it is not listed in their documentation?  I 

suspect they can't, but I don't know that for sure.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Does the county attorney want to 

address that question?   

SARAH MARTIN:  Yes, Mr. President.   

PRESIDENT KING:  Sarah, would you like to address 

that.   

SARAH MARTIN:  Sarah Martin with the county attorney's 

office.  The recipient has to follow the guidelines as set forth 

in the NDF paperwork.  So it depends on how broadly the language 

is written whether or not they would have the flexibility.  I 

don't have it in front of me, so I can't speak to the specific 

question.  But if it was written broadly enough that they could 

expand it for capital purposes, that would be permissible.   

>>  Thank you.   

PRESIDENT KING:  I don't know that that was helpful.  

It was as helpful as you can be, but you're right.  I don't know 

if it got you where you wanted to be.  

Councilman Blackwell.  

COUNCILMAN BLACKWELL:  I think maybe -- I'm not an 

expert here, but the issue is the way they wrote what it is 

going to be used for was to use it for the expenses area of the 

fundraiser, and then I don't think they spell out -- or at least 

I don't think I see anywhere where they spell out what the funds 

they collect will be used for.  That might be where we have a 



discrepancy.  Doesn't help you much.  It just tells where we 

have the discrepancy.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Councilman Downard.  

COUNCILMAN DOWNARD:  Thank you, Mr. President.   

The chair of the Budget Committee and I discussed 

this.  And it talks about the contributions being for the 

fundraiser.  And then the repeats for the fundraiser being used 

for operating cost.  There is a place to put capital and they 

could have checked it.   

PRESIDENT KING:  All right.   

Councilman Yates.  

>>  Great organization.  

COUNCILMAN YATES:  Mr. President, yes, I just wanted 

to bring the attention.  I remember during the presentations and 

looking through this, the reason I was so supportive of this is 

it looked like it was four-time return on the money, so we 

looked for every thousand dollars to put up to raise the money 

they were essentially raising $4,000.  And for such a terrible 

disease, they have made progress in treatment.  And personally 

my mother has leukemia.  So I'm very personally interested in it 

and maybe a little bit bias.   

I know cancer in one way or another affects just about 

everybody.  So if we can move this forward to find better cure 

and is better quality of life for people, especially when we get 

that return on the money.  We are looking to how government can 



help the private community raise and earn.  We talked about a 

400 percent increase, that is why I'm very supportive and I 

would encourage everyone else to be. 

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Is there any further discussion? 

Councilwoman Parker.   

COUNCILWOMAN PARKER:  Yes.  District 18 would like to 

add $500.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

And District 10 was on for a thousand.  I'm going to 

increase that to 2,000.  So I have a total of $4,000 here in the 

amendment.   

Is anyone else seeking recognition?  May I have a 

motion to amend?   

>>  So moved.  

>>  Second.  

PRESIDENT KING:  I'm sorry.   

Councilwoman Shanklin.  

COUNCILWOMAN SHANKLIN:  President King, if you 

increased it a thousand, I will increase mine another thousand.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Councilwoman.   

So I'm going to incorporate that in the amendment, if 

you don't mind.  I have a motion and a second for a $5,000 

increase in the ordinance.  



Is there any further discussion on this?  Hearing 

none, all those in favor say aye.  Opposed?   

We now have the ordinance in front of us.  It requires 

a roll call vote.   

Mr. Clerk, please open the voting.  Without objection, 

the voting is closing.  The voting is closed.  

MR. CLERK:  24 yes votes, one abstention, and one not 

voting.  The one abstention is Council Member Ackerson.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  The ordinance as amended 

passes.   

Next item of business is New Business.  As you leave 

chambers, please do so quietly so the clerk may read New 

Business.  New Business comprises items 45 through 54.  

Will the clerk please read those items and the 

assignments to committee. 

MR. CLERK:  The following legislation will be assigned 

to the Ad Hoc Committee on Annexation.  

AN ORDINANCE OF THE LOUISVILLE METRO COUNCIL TO 

APPROVE THE ANNEXATION BY ST. MATTHEWS OF THE CITY OF RICHLAWN.  

AN ORDINANCE OF THE LOUISVILLE METRO COUNCIL TO 

APPROVE THE ANNEXATION BY THE CITY OF MIDDLETOWN OF THE 

SUBDIVISION KNOWN AS BECKLEY WOODS.  

The following legislation will be assigned to the 

Appropriations, NDFs, and CIFs Committee.  



AN ORDINANCE APPROPRIATING $12,000 FROM DISTRICT 

NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUNDS AS FOLLOWS: $3,000 FROM DISTRICT 

14; $2,000 FROM DISTRICT 4; $1,000 EACH FROM DISTRICTS 12, 13, 

15, 21, 25; $500 EACH FROM DISTRICTS 1, 5, 10; $300 FROM 

DISTRICT 3; $200 FROM DISTRICT 16, THROUGH THE OFFICE OF 

MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET, TO METRO UNITED WAY, INC., FOR 

PROGRAMMING EXPENSES ASSOCIATED WITH IMPLEMENTING THE VOLUNTEER 

INCOME TAX ASSISTANCE PROGRAM (VITA).  

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 231, SERIES 2013 

BY ADDING $500 FROM DISTRICT 5NEIGHBORHOOD DEVELOPMENT FUNDS TO 

THE ALREADY APPROPRIATED $25,000 FROM DISTRICT 1 NEIGHBORHOOD 

DEVELOPMENT FUNDS, THROUGH THE OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET, 

TO LOUISVILLE COMMUNITY DESIGN CENTER, D/B/A CENTER FOR 

NEIGHBORHOODS, FOR COSTS ASSOCIATED WITH PRODUCING ART IN 

NEIGHBORHOODS TOGETHER (PAINT) PROJECT.  

The following legislation will be assigned to the 

Committee on Contracts.  

A RESOLUTION PURSUANT TO THE CAPITAL AND OPERATING 

BUDGET ORDINANCES APPROVING THE APPROPRIATION TO FUND THE 

FOLLOWING RENEWAL SOLE SOURCE CONTRACT (BLACKBAUD, INC. 

$40,000.00).  

A RESOLUTION PURSUANT TO THE CAPITAL AND OPERATING 

BUDGET ORDINANCES, APPROVING THE APPROPRIATION TO FUND THE 

FOLLOWING NONCOMPETITIVELY NEGOTIATED RENEWAL SOLE SOURCE 

CONTRACT (PRIORITY SOLUTIONS, INC., $52,500.00).  



A RESOLUTION PURSUANT TO THE CAPITAL AND OPERATING 

BUDGET ORDINANCES, APPROVING THE APPROPRIATION TO FUND THE 

FOLLOWING NONCOMPETITIVELY NEGOTIATED RENEWAL SOLE SOURCE 

CONTRACT (SERVICE AMERICA CORPORATION D/B/A CENTERPLATE 

$25,000.00).  

The following legislation will be assigned to the 

Planning/Zoning, Land Design and Development Committee.  

AN ORDINANCE CHANGING THE ZONING FROM R-4 SINGLE 

FAMILY RESIDENTIAL TO C-1 COMMERCIAL ON PROPERTY LOCATED AT 

14000 SHELBYVILLE ROAD CONTAINING 2.77 ACRES AND BEING IN 

LOUISVILLE METRO (CASE NO. 14ZONE1015).  

AN ORDINANCE CHANGING THE ZONING FROM OTF 

OFFICE/TOURIST FACILITY TO C-M COMMERCIAL MANUFACTURING ON 

PROPERTY LOCATED AT 3913 ACCOMACK DRIVE CONTAINING 3.0 ACRES AND 

BEING IN LOUISVILLE METRO (CASE NO. 14ZONE1023).  

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE KENTUCKY TRANSPORTATION 

CABINET TO ACQUIRE RIGHT-OF-WAY NEEDED FOR THE FAIRDALE 

ROUNDABOUT.  

Read in full. 

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Mr. Clerk.   

Before we have a motion to adjourn the meeting, I 

would ask those council members that wish to make announcements, 

please remain in the chambers and request to speak on your 

system.  

Do I hear a motion to adjourn?   



>>  So moved.  

>>  Second.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Without objection, we are adjourned.  

Next we have announcements.  And I'm almost afraid to 

say who is first, but I think it is Councilwoman Hamilton.  

COUNCILWOMAN HAMILTON:  I agree with that.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

COUNCILWOMAN HAMILTON:  Thank you, Mr. President.  

There are quite a few activities upcoming in District 5 and West 

Louisville over the next two weeks until we meet.   

So August 31st, Sunday, the Dirt Bowl finals.  It has 

been postponed because of the rain.  And hopefully it won't get 

postponed this Sunday, but there are a lot of games that will 

start this afternoon.  The Sunday, August 31st, Shawnee Park.  

September 2nd will be Dress for Success Career 

Readiness Training.  It will be taking place each Tuesday and 

Thursday at Northwest Neighborhood Place from September 9th 

through -- September 2nd through October the 30th.  If you are 

interested, go by the Northwest Neighborhood Place and find out 

more about that.   

On September 4th, Zumba classes will resume at the 

Shawnee pool.  This will be Thursday evening and the cost is $4.  

September 5th, District 5 movies will continue.  This 

movie will be many Elliot Park and will be Star Trek Enter the 

Darkness.  And then the Elliot Park reunion will take place on 



Saturday, September 6th in the park.  Also on that Saturday, the 

Good Shepherd will have their fall festival on 3911 Rudd Avenue.  

And also the Shawnee Neighborhood Association sponsors 

its annual community association.  It will be a parade to kick 

off the morning from Shawnee Park to the plaza starting at 

9:00 a.m. at the foot of Market Street.  

September 7th, Broadway will be closed from 9 to 6th 

Streets for Cyclouvia from 2:00 to 6:00 p.m.  There will be 

vendors, food.  Come on out and walk and skate, anything that 

you want to do on Broadway, but drive your car.   

On Tuesday, September 9th, the Yearlings Club forum 

will present the new dean of arts and science's Kimberly Leonard 

at the Yearlings Club from 6:00 to 7:30.  Come meet Dr. Leonard, 

who took Dr. Blake Hudson's place, and find out what she has in 

store.  And the 9th, the neighborhood will have their monthly 

meeting at the Shawnee library.   

Thank you.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Councilman Owen.  

COUNCILMAN OWEN:  Thank you, Mr. President.  A few 

announcements involving the eighth district and environs.   

The first is my monthly meeting with constituents 

where I sit in a coffee shop on Baxter/Bardstown Road.  Always 

the last Saturday in the month, except I don't hold a Talk with 

Tom in December.  But on August the 30th I will be at Dunkin 



Donuts at Mid City Mall from 9:00 to 11:00.  And I will be 

sitting there.  And anybody that wants to come by and chat with 

me about anything that is interesting them, I will be glad to be 

there.  

Zombie Walk, that will be disruptive of traffic on 

Bardstown Road.  It is tomorrow night, the 29th day of August.  

The walk itself will start at Mid-City Mall and go not a long 

distance to the 1000 block of Bardstown Road.  The problem is 

the walk itself will start at 8:29 p.m. on August the 29th, 

8/29/2014.  

In order to monitor that traffic, 7:30 to 9:30 

Bardstown Road will be closed.  There will be disruptions to 

TARC service, disruptions to free movement on Bardstown Road and 

Baxter Road.  Just be aware of it.  Come and join the watch.  Or 

come to one of the intersecting streets and enjoy a restaurant 

on Bardstown Road.  That's Friday night, 29th of August.  

Music-wise we have the last Willow Park concert.  That 

is Sunday the 7th of September.  As usual, 7:00 to 9:00.  The 

Big Barrel Sound will be there in the last Willow Park concert 

on September 7th.  

And every Sunday evening late afternoon every Sunday 

late afternoon in September there will be jazz in Tyler Park.  

So there are going to be jazz concerts for four Sundays in a 

row, all four Sundays in September.  



And finally in that annual determination -- I think 

that's a good word that I'm using -- on my annual determination 

to pedal my bicycle in front of every house in my district, I 

keep on pedaling.  And this week I'm pedaling in the Tyler Park 

neighborhood.  I have about two more weeks to go, and I will be 

done pedaling in front of every house.  This week is Tyler Park.  

If anybody wants me to stop by for a house call, call my office 

and I will try to arrange the stop by.  

Thank you, Mr. President.  These are the announcements 

from the 8th District.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you, Councilman.  Very 

interesting.  I'm looking forward to the Zombie Walk.  I might 

get there in time to watch it.  

Councilman Miller.  

COUNCILMAN MILLER:  Thank you, Mr. President.  I hope 

the zombies stay in the 8th District.   

But just to announce on Tuesday after Labor Day at 

8:00 a.m. to 9:00 I will have my weekly Java with Jerry.  That 

will be the Panera Bread on Shelbyville Road.  

And the following Friday, the fifth of September is 

the annual Middle Town Fun Festival.  Starts that evening and 

runs through Sunday night.  And there will be parades and booths 

and music and food and all of the wonderful things you expect of 

a festival.  



So come on out to Middle Town on the fifth and sixth 

of September.  Thank you.  

PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.   

Councilman James.  

COUNCILMAN JAMES:  Thank you, Mr. President.  And we 

have some great exciting things taking place in the 6th 

District.   

And we will start off with August the 30th.  We will 

have California Day in California Park, and it will start with 

the parade at 11:00 a.m.  It will go to 10:00 p.m. that evening.  

We will have music, some choirs, lots of things to do with 

different vendors.  Come on out and have a great time at that.  

And August 31st at Central Park we will have Jazz in 

Central Park with some great musicians.  It will be from 

5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.  Bring a lounge chair and come on out and 

have a great time there.  

And October 4th at Victory Park at 7:00 p.m. we will 

have a movie in the park.  It will be Fast and Furious, is the 

movie.  Come on out, enjoy the movie, bring a lounge chair, and 

enjoy your neighborhoods.  

And then lastly at California Square Apartments it 

will be Talk with Dave.  So if you have any concerns on things 

going on with the district, please come over to California 

Square Apartments and we will talk about it.  

Thank you, Mr. President.  



PRESIDENT KING:  Thank you.  Talk with Dave?   

COUNCILMAN JAMES:  Talk with Dave.  

PRESIDENT KING:  All right.  Very good.   

Well, that concludes the meeting.  I want to thank the 

clerks for their great work.  And I want to remind the Cards 

play Miami.  I hope everybody has a great Labor Day weekend.  

Our next meeting is on September 11th.  Everyone have a nice 

evening. 


